
Graduate Council Meeting
November 16, 2012
303C DEV
Minutes
(Minutes approved at December 14, 2012 meeting)
Faculty Present:  A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, R. Downer, D. Epple, M. Harris, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Goehring for J. Peck
Absent: S. Alaimo

Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, S. Soman, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: A. Dean, L. Edington
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM, and introduced M. Goehring who is attending on behalf of John Peck. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	The GC-CC report will follow the approval of minutes, followed by the dean’s marketing discussion. 
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the revised agenda. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Approval of Minutes – October 26, 2012 
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the October 26, 2012 minutes. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton has been working on a draft proposal to establish a graduate curriculum committee independent of UCC, but which would be within Graduate Council. Colleges would elect two representatives, one to serve on GC-PC and the other on GC-CC and as members of the Graduate Council at large. The GC could benefit from having increased size to help with the workload of the Council. GC members should send comments about the draft to M. Luttenton. 
M. Luttenton reviewed other universities’ and the Carnegie Foundation’s language on faculty workload policies. A draft policy should be ready early next year to move forward.
The New Programs Council received a proposal for an applied linguistics program to be housed in the English department. 
	

	V. Graduate Education Marketing Presentation – J. Potteiger
	J. Potteiger commended L. Edington for her efforts on international student recruitment. He presented a Power Point presentation and discussed the OGS’s efforts. L. Edington held focus groups with internationals students and worked with a videographer to create videos of international faculty and students talking about GVSU. K. Senkowski and G. Kabalyan are working with graduate programs to improve their websites and create effective marketing materials.  
The PowerPoint presentation was created for CLAS unit heads but other colleges and programs can request to see it. 

GC members offered suggestions such as usability studies when designing websites and looking into offering more online courses, helping students complete their programs in a timely manner, and to do more marketing in northern Michigan. GC members should make sure the graduate program directors/coordinators in their colleges are aware of the efforts. 
	

	VIII. GSA Report-A. Dean
	The GSA would like to place graduate student seats on several faculty committees, including: ECS/UAS, FTLC, APSC, R & D, The University Assessment Committee, UCC, and the International Education Committee. GSA has the Student Senate president’s support. It’s on the ECS agenda for December 7 but they may not be able to make their presentation due to time limits. Otherwise it will be back on the agenda in January. Currently ECS’s policy is to only recognize Student Senate, but there is a strategy for Student Senate to defer graduate related issues to GSA.
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to write a resolution to support GSA’s efforts to establish graduate student representation on various standing committees. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IX. Curriculum Subcommittee Report-A. Bostrom
	Twelve proposals were returned to their authors last week to correct objectives. GC members should speak with their CCC’s and faculty who are developing courses to ensure their SORs include objectives that are appropriate for graduate level work. Dual-listed courses should include objectives and evaluation methods that show graduate level rigor and not just extra assignments. M. Luttenton will send a memo to CCC chairs that they need to handle this at college level so proposals aren’t delayed at GC-CC level. 

To avoid delays, the GC-CC could meet for a day in the summer to review curriculum that gets placed in the queue after the end of the academic year.
	M. Luttenton will send a memo to CCC chairs to encourage faculty to include well-written course objects so proposals aren’t delayed at GC-CC level.

	X. Policy Subcommittee Report-D. Cannon
	Draft Policy on Grades to Be Assigned to Thesis/Dissertation

The graduate program directors and Provost’s Cabinet reviewed and commented on the draft policy on grades to be assigned to thesis and dissertation. Minor changes were made to the draft. 
Draft Academic Review Policy
The purpose of this policy is to ensure that there is a mechanism for graduate students to pursue due process similar to what undergraduates have. Some slight changes were made to section K. The draft policy sets minimum standards but individual graduate programs can sets higher standards. 
Combined Degree Policy 

J. Guevara recommended changes based on comments received from the HLC. Changes were made based on the recommendations.
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the draft policy as amended. S. Choudhuri seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion: N. Diarrassouba moved to approve the draft combined degree policy as amended. S. Choudhuri seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	XI. Adjournment
	
	Meeting adjourned at 11:02 by acclamation. 
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